         
         MINUTES OF HOUSING, SOCIAL & CULTURAL STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE (SPC)

Meeting held on Monday 12th December at 10.30am in the Four Seasons Hotel
_____________________________________________________________________

ATTENDANCE:	Cllr Pat Treanor, Cllr Aidan Campbell, Cllr Aoife McCooey, Cllr PJ Hanlon, John Murray, Nial O’Connor, Drew Hurley, Liam Bradley, Somhairle MacConghail. Shirley Clerkin, Sandra McQuaid, Catherine Elliott, Deirdriu McQuaid, Mark Hall, Donna Macklin
		
APOLOGIES:	
Cllr Colm Carthy, Teresa Carolan, Noeline O’Neill, Eddie O’Gara, Michelle McBride

Chairperson Cllr Pat Treanor opened and welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Meeting Minutes 

The minutes of the last meeting on Thursday 8th September 2022 were proposed with no amendments by Cllr Aoife McCooey and seconded by Chairperson Pat Treanor.

Museum Presentation – Bordering Realties

Liam Bradley gave a presentation for the first exhibition which will be in the new museum building entitled ‘Bordering Realties ‘.   The exhibition will display different mediums of life on the border to include famous Monaghan people; the Donal McEnroe photographic exhibition; the Big House (Leslie Estate) and the Ulster Scots.

Liam informed the members that the layout in the new building will have a different format from the current building as there is space for both long term and short-term exhibitions.  Graphics and design teams have contracted to carry out the new design.

Cllr PJ O’Hanlon enquired if any marketing/promotion could be done for Carrickmacross by putting on an exhibition or display in the Carrickmacross Civic Centre.  Liam informed him this will be done at the Museum, and it will point users in the direction of all the municipal districts.

Cllr Aidan Campbell asked about the possibility of exhibiting memorabilia for Thomas Hughes, Liam informed this was possibly coming on loan as a temporary exhibition.

All Councillors congratulated Liam and his staff, on the success and administration of the Museum. It was suggested that the presentation could be brought to the next County Council Meeting.

Arts – Local Arts in Education Partnership with CMETB & Cavan County Council

Somhairle MacConghail gave an in-depth presentation and overview of LAEP which is run in conjunction with Creative Ireland.  He informed members that this was not a grant system.

Cllr McCooey asked if there was any feedback from the students from this partnership and Somhairle replied that we got endorsements which will be posted in the New Year.

Cllr Pat Treanor said it was a great method of including children in the Arts and congratulated Somhairle on his work.

Library Update – Creative Ireland

[bookmark: _Hlk124328898]Deirdriu McQuaid gave the members a presentation of Creative Ireland programme 2017-22, highlighting key projects such as Mural Projects, Creativity and Older People projects, Elsewhere the Musical. A total of 187 projects and investment of almost €1.8 million has been achieved during this period.  

The New Creative Ireland programme 2023-27 has just been signed off by Government and will be officially launched in February/March 2023.  A new 5 year cultural and creative strategy has been finalised for the Monaghan, which includes the new pillars of Creative Climate & Sustainability, Creative Health & Well Being, and Creative Industries, of which we will liaise with LEO and Climate Action Change Team on programming for same.  A key purpose of this strategy will be evidence based, and will include what impact it will have over the next five years. Through the new Shared Ireland Initiative, €6 million has been allocated to the Creative Ireland programme nationwide for the next 5 years. 

Cllr PJ O’Hanlon enquired about the benefit of Michael Gallen’s project Elsewhere to County Monaghan/Castleblayney area. Deirdriu mentioned that the Michael Gallon project created a lot of interest in Castleblayney over a 2-year period, which also included several bed nights for the creative team involved in the project, many from France, who stayed on longer to explore the area and have returned to the county since with friends/family as tourists; the Iontas theatre was booked for several weeks over the period for rehearsals also and sourcing of local catering, local transport etc. 

Cllr O’Hanlon also enquired if there was any update on Joe McCabe book/project, and he was informed that the project was ongoing.

Cllr Aoife McCooey enquired about the Shared Island Unit and was informed that €6 million will be invested through Creative Ireland programme nationally. 

Cllr Aidan Campbell congratulated the staff for the work and the amount of funding received.  He also emphasised that Heather Humphrey TD should be recognised for her input for the economic development for Co Monaghan.


Housing Update:
[bookmark: _Hlk124331571]
· Noise Pollution Policy 
This issue was raised at the last SPC meeting and Drew Hurley has developed a policy based on those discussions which was circulated to all the members.  Drew informed the members that there have been a total of 45 noise nuisance in the last 4 years, but the biggest problem is gathering the evidence.

Cllr Pat Treanor thanked all staff and especially thanked the Tenant Liaison Officer

· LA Purchasing a House where Tenant is in HAP
New procedures on this policy are currently in place whereby the Dept of Housing have indicated that they will accept submissions for acquisitions of a property where a tenant was residing in a property supported by HAP. This will be for a limited number of properties so in order to assess the applications a set of criteria was circulated to the members.  Drew Hurley explained that this is essentially a document to provide guidance in decision making and also to support applications that will be made to the Department.

Nial O’Connor explained that there are more people availing of HAP but this will change when the income thresholds increase by €5,000 in 2023.


Cllr PJ O’Hanlon commended Monaghan County Council on the upkeep of stock of houses within the County but asked if we could accumulate more houses to increase the stock if funding becomes available. Drew Hurley confirmed that we would continue to increase our stock where opportunities allow

Cllr Pat Treanor thanked Drew and Nial for the clarity on the guidelines.

It was proposed by Cllr Pat Treanor if the guidelines for Housing procedures can be endorsed at the next CPG meeting. This was seconded by Cllr Aoife McCooey. 

· Disability Update
There is a National Disability Policy in place and Michelle McBride will give a presentation for Monaghan County Council at the next SPC meeting.

Nial indicated that a report on provision for housing for persons with disability will need to be presented at each SPC


AOB

· Shirley Clerkin gave an overview of grants for the Community Monument Fund for 2023 and other grants available under the various Monuments/Heritage Schemes
· Cllr Pat Treanor acknowledged and thanked all staff in all the sections involved and wished to extend his appreciation to everyone
· Special thanks were extended to John Murray, DoS.  Everyone wanted to be associated with these good wishes, as John is retiring from Monaghan County Council in March 2023.  

Date of next meeting Monday 13th March 2023 at 10.30am.






